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PQ 23496/25*To ask the Minister for Health for an update in respect of the proposed 
Rathmines primary care centre; and if she will make a statement on the matter. -
James Geoghegan 

Dear Deputy Geoghegan, 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of 
the above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for 
response. 

HSE’s Capital Plan 2025 provides funding to progress the design of a new Primary Care 
Centre at Gulistan Terrace, Rathmines.   

The project is presently at Design Stage 2A with the preparation of Statutory Consent 
applications at an advanced stage. It is the intention of the HSE to lodge an application for 
planning permission to Dublin City Council in Q2 2025.   

Yours sincerely 

Micheál Conneely 
Interim National Director 
Capital & Estates 


